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The Number to call for information on Unisys Retirement Status and Benefits: 1-877-864-7972. 
The Number to call for information on Lockheed Martin Retirement Status and Benefits: 1--866-562-2363. 
 
Wednesday, March 03 Board Meeting, Eagan 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, March 10 Program and Social Time      7.00 p.m.      

 
Wednesday, April 07 Board Meeting, Roseville 10:00 a.m. 
Wednesday, April 21 Volunteer breakfast and Program       8.30 a.m. 

 
 

 

MARCH PROGRAM: EAGAN 

 

Since the 9/11/01 event, ingrained forever in the world‟s 

collective memory and sadly revisited all too often in 

many different contexts, many of us have stood in long 

and slow airport security lines and wondered who actually 

won anyway?  The terrorists or us?  Whether a victory 

can be declared or not, there has certainly been a huge 

change in our (air traveling) lifestyle and in our everyday 

perception of our “comfortable” security.  We don‟t want 

this for ourselves or for our kids or grandkids, but it is 

there.   

Our speaker for March has dealt first hand daily with 

activities at the MSP airport.  Tim Blaylark is a 12-year 

veteran with the MSP Airport Police.  His topic is “The 

Airport (MSP), then and now.”  What changes have been 

made since 9/11, and what are the methods to be used in 

the future?  This topic is captivating and relevant.  Tim is 

currently the Administrative Training Coordinator, 

coordinating training for both sworn and non-sworn 

police staff.  His subjects include CPR/First Aid, Safety, 

Driving and Public Contact.  He has worked previously 

with Ramsey County Juvenile Corrections. His current 

duties are to create and facilitate training for police 

officers and cadets that assists them in performing their 

duties to the highest standards.  It‟s a tough and 

sometimes thankless job, knowing all the while that every 

police action is subject to scrutiny from the general public 

and from relentless news media reporting. 
 

 

 

 

APRIL PROGRAM:  

VOLUNTEER BREAKFAST 

Submitted by Bernie Jansen 
 

On April 21st the VIP Club will host the annual 

Recognition Breakfast for VIP Club members who 

performed volunteer services in 2009. (Please see the 

“Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2009” 

provided on Page 7)  The Breakfast will be held at the 

Tri-City Legion Post in New Brighton.  The month of 

April is National Volunteer Month and our Breakfast 

honors all VIP Club members who perform volunteer 

services wherever they reside.  We thank all VIP Club 

members for the many hours of volunteer services you 

provide each year.  Last year, the 146 VIP Club 

members who responded to our 2008 Survey, donated 

approximately 28,000 hours to various organizations in 

Minnesota, Arizona, Illinois, Nevada, North Carolina, 

Texas and Wisconsin.  The number of Club members 

who responded to last year‟s Survey was the best in the 

15 years that we have been conducting these Surveys – 

the numbers of members responding was 20% more 

plus 12% more Volunteer hours were reported than in 

the 2007 survey. 

Seventy members attended the Breakfast last year and 

we hope this many or more will attend this year. Please 

note that all members who respond to the “Volunteer 

Survey” are invited to attend this Breakfast. The 

Breakfast will be hosted by the VIP Club and will begin 

at 8:30 A.M. at the Tri-City Legion Post in New 

Brighton. The entertainment for the Breakfast will 

feature educational/motivational speaker Joe Brabeck.  

Joe‟s topic will be “Volunteer? Who, Me?”. 

 

VOLUNTEER SURVEY FORMS 
ARE DUE BY APRIL 7, 2010; 

(SEE PAGE 7) 
BREAKFAST IS ON APRIL 21st  

 

http://www.vipclubmn.org/
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Management representatives from Lockheed Martin and 

Unisys will be in attendance as our guests. 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

From: Tom Turba 
 

Tom Turba, our President, had a stroke on January 

22nd.  As I write this newsletter message, the 

Regions Hospital Occupational Therapy and 

Physical Therapy specialists have evaluated his 

progress and home „set up‟ determining that he can 

go home before you, the reader, get this 

Newsletter.  Over the next month or two Tom‟s 

three problems to work on in therapy are his right 

eye, his left leg, and his left arm.  We‟ve who‟ve 

seen him in the hospital are encouraged by his 

positive attitude and efforts to regain physical 

health.  He‟s even doing some e-mail, one-eyed 

and one-handed! 
 

So, as Vice President, I either have to or get to 

write these monthly messages and lead the agenda 

at the Club‟s board meetings.  First a re-cap of the 

Club‟s 2009 highlights: In January we observed the 

sealing of Minnesota‟s bi-centennial time capsule 

which contains a couple of our Legacy artifacts and 

a report about our 2008 sesquicentennial activities.  

In February, after some experiments, we opened up 

electronic newsletter notification/distribution to the 

membership.  In April we moved the April 

Volunteer Recognition Breakfast to the Tri-City 

American Legion Post because the plant 4 cafeteria 

was no longer in operation.  In June, our ‟09 

summer picnic was attended by over 100 persons, 

punctuated with a Members Emeriti award to 

Chuck and Midge Homan.  Chuck coordinated the 

picnic for the club for many, many years after he 

had served as Club President.  July saw a raise of 

our membership fees, the first in over a decade.  

August was marked with the passing of ERA 

pioneer John „Jack‟ Hill at age 99, Jack was 

supervisor of the ATLAS installation team in the 

fall of 1950.  I‟d like to publicly thank Don 

Weidenbach for representing us at the memorial 

service.  In September about 50 members came to 

the Eagan Community Center to hear Dr. Tom 

Misa present our history beginning with the 

formation of ERA.  In October instead of a pot luck 

lunch or dinner, we experimented with a pumpkin 

pie and ice cream social followed by Tom Turba‟s 

Cuba slide show.  In November, the 2009 board 

was re-elected to serve during 2010.  At our 

December annual Christmas dinner/dance we 

honored Warren and Dorothy Becker with the 

Members Emeriti award, recognizing their dozen 

years coordinating the Christmas party.   
 

This year was jump started with the January 3rd 

Pioneer Press article “The almost Silicon Valley” 

written by Tom Webb.  Then on January 20th we 

set up a Legacy artifact and document exhibit in 

the Walter Library at the University of Minnesota.  

This spring semester we‟re featuring Mr. Webb‟s 

article and a theme of memory technology that 

started with the DRUM MEMORY as the world‟s 

first „hard-drive‟.   

As we look ahead to the rest of 2010 - our Program 

Coordinator, Dale Phelps, is arranging several 

excellent programs in both Eagan and Plant 4.  At 

our February 10
th

 program, nationally acclaimed 

Charlie Maguire brought his voice, guitar, 

harmonica, spoons, and jaw harp for a one-of-a-

kind-program of songs and stories about 

Minnesota.  Wow, a grand program – perhaps we‟ll 

invite him back next year.  In August we‟ll 

celebrate 30 years of Club existence – we invite all 

Club members to contact any board member to let 

him/her know about your „celebration‟ ideas.   
 

In closing, I encourage each of you to look at, then 

process, the 2009 Volunteer Hours Form (page 7) 

in this Newsletter.  If possible, also join us for 

breakfast and speaker Jim Braebeck on April 21st 

at 8:30 a.m. - again at the Tri-City Legion Post in 

New Brighton.   

Respectively yours, Lowell A. Benson.  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Joe Schwarz (651-698-9698) & 

Brian Berggren (651-451-9009)  

From the 

Editors 
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Address: VIP Club, 1486 Fairmount Ave, St Paul MN 

55105   e-mail:  vipclub2003@yahoo.com 

The Newsletter Editorial Staff: 
Bernie Jansen, e-mail bjskj@hotmail.com 

Richard Lundgren, e-mail rflundgr@aol.com 

Don Naaktgeboren, e-mail donfishn@yahoo.com 
 

 

DINING CLUBS & GROUPS 
 

Breakfast groups and get-togethers: 
One breakfast group meets monthly at 9:00 a.m. on the 

2nd Wednesday of each month at the Tri-City American 

Legion, Old Hwy 8, New Brighton.  Phone: 763-

416-3903. 
 

Another breakfast group meets monthly at 8:00 a.m. on 
the 1st Thursday of each month at Joseph's Grill, 140 
South Wabasha, (Wabasha and Plato) St. Paul.  Phone: 
651-222-2435.  
 

Luncheon Groups & Dinner Clubs: 
One Unisys Luncheon group meets monthly on the 2nd 

Wednesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old Country  

Buffet, Holly Shopping Center, located at University 

Ave. and Mississippi St. just north of I-694.  For 

information call 651-552-1465. 
 

Another Luncheon group (engineering/drafting) meets 

monthly on the 1st Tuesday at 11:00 a.m. at the Old 

Country Buffet at 2000 S. Robert, West St. Paul.  For 

information call 651-456-0750. 
 

And another Luncheon group (Unisys and Burroughs) 

meets monthly on the 2nd Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. at the 

Mall of America 3rd floor North Food Court.  We sit at 

the tables between the elevator and Burger King.  For 

information call 952-854-7855. 
 

Dinner Club.  A Unisys Dinner Club meets monthly, 
from September through April, on the 4th Wednesday at 
5:00 p.m. at Champs located at 35E and Larpenteur 
Avenue.  
 

MEETING & EVENT DATES 2010 
Date     Time    Location  Activity                   
Jan. 13,  2010     No Meeting 
Feb. 10 7:00 p.m.    Rsvl Program - Social Time  
Mar. 10 7:00 p.m.    Eagan. Program - Social Time  
Apr. 21 8:30 a.m.     Legion  Volunteer Breakfast 
May. 12 7:00 p.m.   Eagan Program - Social Time 
June 09 4:00 p.m.    Park            VIP Club Picnic 
July 14     No Meeting 
Aug. 11 7:00 p.m.    Rsvl  Program - Social Time 
Sept. 08 7:00 p.m.    Eagan Program - Social Time 
Oct. 13 6.30 p.m.    Rsvl Social       Program 

Nov. 10    7:00 p.m.    Eagan   Program – Social time 

Dec. 09  5:45 p.m.   USAF   Christmas Party 

Note: Rsvl = Roseville, Eagan = Eagan Community 

Center, Park = Highland Park Pavilion, USAF = 

NCO Club at U.S. Air Force Base off Hwy 62 

 

WELCOME NEW CLUB MEMBERS 
 

Bloomquist, Albert W.   L               Oakdale, MN. 

Caauwe, Robert & Hazel   L       Farmington, MN. 

Franck, Abe   U                              Richfield, MN. 

Horne, Merton & Patricia  U          Apple Valley, MN. 

Jubinski, James & Gretchen   U         Warminster, PA. 

Rock, Carl & Linda           L              Rosemount, MN. 

Torgerson, Dale & Jean      L              Prior Lake, MN. 

Wright, James & Barbara   ERA     Bloomington, MN. 

Thiede, Warren & Patsy   U            Bloomington, MN. 

U =  Unisys  B = Burroughs  L = Lockheed Martin  D = 

Unisys Defense Systems 
 

IN REMEMBRANCE 
 

Cleaveland, Mary (Teta) - Age 80, of Edina, MN.  Mary 

passed away peacefully at home Jan. 13, 2010.  Mary is 

survived by husband, Gordon (Joe) who is a Unisys 

retiree. 
 

Ellerman, Heidi (Nee: Burger) - Age 

70 of St. Paul, MN.  Heidi passed 

away January 25, 2010.  She is 

survived by husband, Tom who is a 

Unisys retiree.  Heidi is a VIP Club 

member 
 

 

Westlund, Bernard "Bernie" - Born June 15, 1932, 

passed away Jan. 8, 2010. Preceded in death by wife, 

Violet "Vi”.  Bernie retired from Unisys in the late 

1980‟s after almost 30 years of employment.   
 

A CLIP FROM THE PAST 

Received from Jeff Leas via Jim Rapinac.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
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LETTER TO THE EDITOR 

From Dick Lundgren 

MIS-TAKEN JACKET AT THE O-CLUB 
LAST DECEMBER? 
Did anyone, by chance, go home after the Old Timers 

Gathering at the Ft. Snelling Officers‟ Club on 

December 3
rd

 with the wrong jacket?  Dick Lundgren is 

missing a light windbreaker type jacket which is easily 

identifiable.  It is black, and blue, has “Lockheed 

Martin” on the front and has two pair of mismatched 

gloves in the pockets.  If you have this jacket, please 

contact the undersigned.  Thank you. Dick Lundgren 

rlundgren@aol.com 

952-922-9587 
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

BLOODMOBILE INFORMATION 
Bloodmobile Information from Marion Scott:  
 

APRIL RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVES. 

Thursday, April 8
th 

 Lockheed Martin in Eagan 

needs greeters and servers 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. and 12 

p.m. to 3 p.m.  Please call Marion Scott at 651-455-

7952 to sign-up. 
 

ROSEVILLE GOOD OLD DAYS 
April 30

th
 - 10:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., mark your calendar 

for the 'Roseville Good Old Days'.  We'll gather in the 

Atlantis Ballroom of the Mermaid at 2200 Hwy 10, 

Moundsview.  There will be a $1 registration fee per 

attendee to cover the groups' room rental.  A cash bar 

will be available and a cash snack bar (probably tacos 

and/or hot dogs w/chips.)  We need an advance head 

count of attendees and 'snackers', please send a note to 

labenson@usfamily.net if you plan to attend - state if 

you'll be eating. Thanks.  
 
 

WEB SITE REVIEW 
 

This is the second in a series of articles for the 40% of 

our members who don‟t have immediate internet access.  

Three more “Articles for the Month” are summarized 

hereunder: 
 

In July 2007 we posted David Andersen‟s “The 

Invention of Voice Mail”.  This article focuses on both 

voice recognition and voice generation developed in a, 

sometimes secret, laboratory in the basement of plant 8.  

A Voice Response Unit (VRU) was one of the products 

which came out of that laboratory.  In addition to 

David, some of the People  who worked there over the 

14 years of the lab were: Dr. Mark Medress, Hank 

Ordson, Tim Diller, Toby Skinner, Karen Nieken, John 

Siebenand, Larry Lutton, Don Anderson (donator of 

drums to the Legacy project), Ray Hedin, Dean Kloker, 

Clint Crosby, Art Olive, Jens Peterson, Lowell Benson, 

and a marketer, Gene Chicoine.  Go to your local 

library and ask for the book, “The Cello Maker and 

other stories of the working man” by David P. 

Andersen.  This book includes the „Voice Mail‟ article 

as one of the 16 short stories therein. 
 

In August 2007 we posted “Networking” by John 

Nemanich.  This is a brief history of networking at 

Unisys beginning with the end of the World War II.  It 

covers some of the Burroughs history, the 3760 

developed in the Plant 5 mezzanine, the 

Communications/Symbiont Processor at Salt Lake City, 

Sperry U300 CRTs, …, and the AUTODIN network of 

the early 60s.  “Unisys was an Internet pioneer from the 

beginning. The Internet has its foundations in the 

Department of Defense ARPAnet, which had its 

beginnings in 1970. Unisys had a presence on the 

ARPAnet in 1970, and by 1971 had two ARPAnet 

facilities.”  This article is 15 pages long – it is deserving 

of becoming one of the many chapters in our future 

legacy book. 
 

In September 2007 we posted “The Fred Hargesheimer 

Story” as written by Ed Nelson.  Ed gathered previous 

publications both by and about Fred.  He also talked to 

Fred a couple of times to create the „Reader‟s Digest‟ 

like story of a man who is/was from the Greatest 

Generation.  There are a few prints of this booklet 

floating around, check with one of the First Friday 

luncheon group. 
 
 

LEGACY NEWS UPDATE 
 

OUR LEGACY AT/WITH THE 
UNIVERSITYOF MINNESOTA 
 

On a recent visit to the Institute of Technology at the 

University of Minnesota‟s Walter Library, the current 

exhibit by our VIP Club evoked the old 

interchangeability requirement mantra of “Form, Fit and 

Function.”  This exhibit, located on the second floor in 

the reference desk hall, has an inviting and appealing 

FORM in that it provides info panels at eye level height 

and artifacts easily perused in display cases.  Even 

someone with a cursory interest in our St. Paul roots 

and subsequent evolution, will find eye catchers which 

will lead them to greater inspection for greater detail.  

And the FIT is a good one too.  It is centrally located a 

few steps from the reference desk where it is neither 

obtrusive nor intrusive to the busy student traffic 

nearby.  The FUNCTION is obvious.  It attracts visitors 

to our theme of being the original seedbed of the 

computer industry in Minnesota, displays the evolution 

into the currently active Twin Cities firms (Unisys 

Roseville and Lockheed Martin – Eagan), gives credit 

to the many spin-off companies that we spawned and to 

their accomplishments, illustrates our growth genealogy 

and sample artifacts from our legacy, and emphasizes 

our strong ties to the University of Minnesota in general 

and to the Charles Babbage Institute in particular.  

mailto:rlundgren@aol.com
mailto:labenson@usfamily.net
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We‟re proud of our collective history and ongoing 

progress. 
 

 

Photo 1 shows the display centrally located in front of 

the reference desk.  At the right is current VIP Club 

president Tom Turba who collaborated with Vice-

president Lowell Benson to set up the display on 

January 20
th
.  (Who says officers/management can‟t do 

real work?)  This exhibit will run at least for a year and 

have three rotations of content in that time. 

 
Photo 2 shows the primary side of the display which 

contains two large posters generated by VIP Club 

sponsor Lockheed Martin.  The family history (ancestor 

chart) of Unisys is also displayed here with roots going 

back through Sperry and Burroughs to Remington and 

other originators.  Another interesting “time-lined” 

chart shows our corporate interactions with the 

University from 1958 to the present.  In the display case 

are significant hardware artifacts (or photos thereof) as 

well as newspaper articles, photos, booklets and books 

drawn from and attesting to our legacy. 
 

 

Photo 3 shows the first two decades of our computer 

genealogy as hardware advancements in one generation 

pushed ingenuity and inventiveness onto the next 

generation.  This process has been uninterruptible and 

continues today. 
 

 
An amazing and essentially unknown part of our early 

history was the development and production of 

magnetic drums.  It has been mentioned in a previous 

newsletter that one of our very early (ca. 1947) 

prototype drums is currently on display at the 

Minnesota’s Greatest Generation exhibit at the 

Minnesota History Center in St. Paul.  Photo 4 shows 

engineer Don Weidenbach with various drums of 

multiple sizes as well as a drum in an 1103 Computer.  

Such were the granddaddies of today‟s hard drives. 

 
There is a lot more to the exhibit (posters, charts, 

photos, artifacts, etc.), and you can read more about it at 

the VIP Club website (vipclubmn.org) March Article 

for the Month.  Better yet, schedule a campus visit and 

see for yourself. 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP ANALYSIS 
 

The 2010 Club Database has 999 entries, down a 

few percent as some chose not to renew.  867 of us 

have a Minnesota address, 28 live in Wisconsin, 

and 22 are in Arizona – however I personally know 

that a couple of the AZ residents have summer 

cabins in their home state.  Florida with 13, 

California with 12, and Pennsylvania with 10 are 
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the next largest in the database state count.  The PA 

entries are two real members and the eight Blue 

Bell retirees club board members to whom we send 

electronic newsletters.  There is one member each 

in Georgia, Hawaii, Iowa, Kansas Montana, 

Missouri, New Hampshire, Nebraska, New York, 

Ohio, Oregon, South Carolina, Washington State, 

Wyoming, and Canada.  Two members reside in 

Arkansas, Colorado, Illinois, New Jersey, New 

Mexico, Nevada, and Utah.  Three members live in 

both North Carolina and Texas.  Five in South 

Dakota and six in Virginia completes the count – 

members in 30 states and Canada!  Sixteen 

members in the database by their individual choice 

are not listed in the Club directory.  We have an e-

mail address for 666 of the 999, a perfect 2/3 with 

known internet access.  24% have paid the 

membership dues through 2010, 57% through 

2011, 14% through 2012, and 5% beyond 2012.  

Submitted by LABenson   

 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

NORWEGIAN SYTTENDE MAI 
 

The annual Norwegian Syttende Mai lunch is set for 

Thursday May 20, 2010.  Come and enjoy with fellow 

Norwegian-Americans and friends, associates, spouses 

and wannabees.  The event, as usual, will take place at 

Casper‟s Cherokee Sirloin Room, 4625 Nichols Road, 

Eagan (southeast corner of Cliff and Cedar).  The 

speaker, still to be determined, will be delicious and the 

food will be entertaining.  The cost will be $14.00, 

unchanged from last year, and the buffet items will be 

comparable to last year‟s popular choices.  The buffet 

will open at 11:15 and the program will start at 11:45.  

Reminiscing and socializing afterwards is open-ended 

and “mandatory.”  To sign up or for other information, 

call Dick (Ole) Olson at 507-645-7746 (local call from 

the Twin Cities) or Dale Phelps at 952-831-7843. 
 

LIGHTER SIDE 
 

EXERCISE FOR PEOPLE OVER 50 
Begin by standing on a comfortable surface, where you 

have plenty of room at each side. 

With a 5-lb potato bag in each hand, extend your arms 

straight out from your sides. Hold them there as long as 

you can.  Try to reach a full minute, and then relax. 

Each day you'll find that you can hold this position for 

just a bit longer.  

After a couple of weeks, move up to 10-lb potato bags.   

Then try 50-lb potato bags, and then eventually, try to 

get to where you can lift a 100-lb potato bag in each 

hand and hold your arms straight for more than a full 

minute. 

After you feel confident at that level, put a potato in 

each bag. 
 

*********************************************** 
 

A guy is sitting at the bar just staring at his drink for 

half an hour when this big trouble-making biker steps 

next to him, grabs his drink, gulps it down in one swig 

and then turns to the guy with a menacing stare as if to 

say, 'What'cha gonna do about it?'    The poor guy starts 

crying.  

"Come on man I was just giving you a hard time," the 

biker says. "I didn't think you'd CRY.  I can't stand to 

see a man crying."  

"This is the worst day of my life," says the little guy 

between sobs. "I can't do anything right.  I overslept and 

was late to an important meeting, so my boss fired me.  

When I went to the parking lot, I found my car was 

stolen and I don't have any insurance.  I left my wallet 

in the cab I took home.  I found my wife in bed with the 

gardener and my dog bit me.   

So I came to this bar trying to work up the courage to 

put an end to my life, and then you show up and drink 

the darn poison”. 
 

******************************************** 
 

Engineer says: A number of different approaches are 

being tried   

Engineer means: We are still grasping at straws 
 

Engineer says: We're working on a fresh approach to 

the problem 

Engineer means: We just hired three kids fresh out of 

the university 
 

Engineer says: Close project coordination 

Engineer means: We know who to blame 
 

Engineer says: Major technological breakthrough 

Engineer means: It works OK, but looks very hi-tech 
 

Engineer says: Customer satisfaction upon delivery is 

assured 

Engineer means: We are so far behind schedule that the 

customer is happy to get it delivered 
 

Engineer says: Preliminary operational tests were 

inconclusive 

Engineer means: The darn thing blew up when we 

threw the switch 
 

Engineer says: Test results were extremely gratifying 

Engineer means: We are so surprised that the stupid 

thing works 
 

Engineer says: The entire concept will have to be 

abandoned 

Engineer means: The only person who understood the 

thing quit 
 

Engineer says: It is in process 

Engineer means: It is so wrapped up in red tape that the 

situation is hopeless 
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The VIP Recognition Breakfast will be at 8:30 a.m. on April 21
st
 at the Tri-City American Legion.  Your 

Volunteer Survey Forms must be received by April 7th for Breakfast Program „names‟ listing. 

VIP CLUB Volunteer Hours Survey Form for Year 2009 
Member/Spouse Names _____________________________ Your City ___________________ State __ 

*Service 

Code 

Organization(s) your for which volunteer Services were performed Member & Spouse 

Hours per line 

   

   

   

   

 **Please indicate how many of you will attend the volunteer breakfast.   

Enter 0, 1, or 2: ________ 

Total Hours: 

___________  

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - C L I P - - F O R M - - O N - - T H I S - - L I N E, - T h e n - - - - - - - - - - - - -   
-  

Mail the form to Bernie Jansen    848 Ivy Lane    Eagan, MN   55123-2425   

        OR - 

E-mail your volunteer information directly to Bernie at bjskj@hotmail.com.  Be sure to include how many of you will 

be at the breakfast on April 21
st
 .  

 OR - 

Go on-line to http://vipclubmn.org, scroll down to section 7 of the home page.  First enter your first name, last name, 

and e-mail address into the first three boxes.  Then enter your volunteer information into the message block – followed 

by how many will attend the volunteer breakfast.  Then click on the „Submit‟ button. 
 

*VIP Volunteer Services Areas with Samples of Organizations in each Category: 

Code Service Area Code Service Area 

1 Community and Related Services 

AARP Volunteers 

Civic/Government Support Services 

Community Services 

DARTS 

Minnesota Senior Federation/VISTA 

Scouts 

Senior Centers 

United Way 

2 Meals, Food and Housing Services 

Dorothy Day Center 

Food Services / Senior Dining 

Habitat for Humanity 

Loaves and Fishes 

Meals on Wheels 

Sharing and Caring Hands 

3 Health and Disaster Services 

American Cancer Society 

Arthritis Foundation 

Courage Center 

Red Cross & Bloodmobile Services 

Signet Health & Rehab. Center 

4 Religious and Related Services 

Basilica of St. Mary  

Church Missions and Camps 

Lutheran Missions 

Presbyterian Homes 

Related Charities 

5 Schools and Educational Services 

Historical Societies 

Volunteer Services in Schools 

Wright Brothers National Memorial 

6 Music and Theatrical Services  

Guthrie Theater 

Northern Lights Variety Band 

North Suburban Chorus 

7 Other Services 

Animal Humane Society                                Juvenile Court Guardian 

Law Enforcement Services                            Mutual Interest Association 

Small Business Consulting                             UNISYS & LMCO Legacy 

Veterans & Armed Forces Support                VIP CLUB  

Directions to the Tri-City Legion Hall are as follows:  Tri-City Legion is located at 400 Old Highway 8 NW in New 

Brighton.  To get there from I-35W take Co. Rd. D west to Old Highway 8 and go north about one mile.  Legion hall is 

on left side of Old Highway 8. 
 

mailto:bjskj@hotmail.com
http://vipclubmn.org/
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Directions to Eagan Community Center.  Take Hwy 35E south or north to Pilot Knob Road.  Turn left (north) on Pilot Knob 

Road.  Turn left on Central Parkway (which is also the North entrance to Lockheed).   The Eagan Community Center is at 1501 

Central Parkway. 
Directions to Unisys in Roseville.  Take Hwy 35W south, or north, to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd off ramp.  If 

coming north or south on Hwy 35E go west on Hwy 36 which will take you to the Industrial Way / St. Anthony Blvd. off ramp 

of 35W (Hwy 36 becomes Hwy 35W where it joins Hwy 35W).  Go north on St. Anthony Blvd. to Walnut St. (the first street on 

the right).  Turn right and go to Highcrest Road.  It is the first place where you can turn left.  Past the stop sign, Bldg 3 is on the 

right.  Gate 5 is in the center of the building. From Hwy 280 northbound, use left lane exit just past Cty Rd B for Terminal road 

access (St Croix St.).  Turn left at Terminal Rd, then turn right at Highcrest Rd to building entrance. 

VIP CLUB OFFICERS AND CHAIRPERSONS FOR THE YEAR 2010 
* = A/C 651, + = A/C 612, @ = A/C 763, # = A/C 952 

 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS: ACTIVITY COORDINATORS ACTIVITY COORDINATORS 

OFFICERS Volunteer Recognition Breakfast 
Bernie Jansen                *681-9988 

Christmas ............ Dorothy Becker #881-3516 

President              Thomas Turba *489-0779  Picnic .......................... Jim Larson *698-3963 
Vice Pres              Lowell Benson *483-3709 Red Cross Blood Drive 

Marion Scott .................................. *455-7952 
 

Secretary .............. Lynn Lindholm *484-1030 Mature Voices MN.     ............ Brian Berggren    
*451-9009 Treasurer ............ Harvey Taipale *748-5083  

Past Pres ............ Brian Berggren *451-9009  
 Membership ......... Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Sunshine .................... Jim Larson *698-3963 

Lynn Farris Lindholm *484-1030 DIRECTORS Programs - Eagan and Roseville ...................  
Director ................... Dale Phelps #831-7843                                  Dale Phelps  #831-7843  
Director .............. Quintin Heckert *484-8729 Newsletter Editors .... Joe Schwarz *698-9698  

 & Brian Berggren *451-9009  
email address:     vipclub2003@yahoo.com 

Director ............. Joseph Schwarz *698-9698 
Director ................... Marion Scott *455-7952 
 WEBMASTER   Lowell Benson     *483 3709  
   
UNISYS Liaison, Roseville .............. Sue Carrigan *635-7955 Lockheed Martin, Eagan Liaison ... Tierney Helmers  *456-4963 Printing & 
Mailing   UNISYS Print Shop, Roseville .................................   

VIP CLUB 
P.O. BOX 131748 

ROSEVILLE MN 55113-0020 


